
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

JANUARY 16, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with the prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Jared Lawless made a motion to accept the minutes of January 9, 2020.  Abby Guidry seconded 

the motion and the motion carried. 

President Bandy reported to the membership that a Board meeting was held on January 15, 

2020.  He shared the following topics that was suggested to be presented to the membership:   

1. Our club participating in the Gumbo Cook-off following the Rayne Chamber of 

Commerce Mardi Gras Parade. 

2. Project Visioning was scheduled for two meetings in February 6, 2020 and 

February 13, 2020. 

3. Josh the Otter Project planned for March or April is being spearheaded by 

Cynthia Oliver and has requested a budget of $500.00 for approval. 

Kyle Broussard reported that he contacted someone to cook the gumbo for the event discussed 

and would hopefully have a commitment by next week’s meeting. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to amend the budget to approve $500.00 to go toward The 

Josh the Otter Project.  Jared Lawless seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Nick Simoneaux reminded everyone that District 6200’S Mid-Year Assembly will be held on 

February 1, 2020 at Home 2 Suites in Lafayette on Kaliste Saloom Rd.  He encouraged all to 

attend.   Also, events coming up are Old Man River PETS in Natchez, Ms March 6 & 7, 2020, 

Assistant Governor Training on February 8, 2020 and the District Conference in April. 

Fran Bihm shared that Rayne Chamber of Commerce will be having their Installation of Officers 

and Business Appreciation Banquet on February 12, 2020.  She requested that our club help 

with serving.  Cynthia Oliver made a motion to reserve a table of 8 for $25.00.  Michelle Veillon 

seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Troy Kibodeaux made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Nick Simoneaux and 

motion carried. 

Speaker was Jonathan Stevanski. 


